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So, this is what the groundhog meant when he saw his shadow this year!  

Hope everyone was safe and warm during the snowfall.  

A LOT of information to pass in this month’s newsletter. Our Tuesday meeting,  

March 7, we will be announcing the Firefighter of the Year award. Come have  

dinner and show your support. Meal served at 6pm (no cost).  

The Auxiliary is hosting the Post (and Legion) Birthday Dinner. As a special  

treat, the Auxiliary announced Post 6 members’ meal is free on March 25th.  

Rsvp is strongly encouraged. March 30th, the Post will be serving tea for the  

Auxiliary (see flyer). 

We are in the planning stages for the Legion Family Fun Day, April 29th including a cornhole 

tournament with prizes! Email me to join the planning committee and save the date. You will 

not want to miss this event! (See flyer) 

Saturday Market will be kicking off April 29th. This is one of the best ways to engage with our 

community and let them know about The American Legion and our 4 pillars. Reach out to Todd 

to sign up for a shift, it would be appreciated.  

Applications are open for our youth programs (see pages 9 and 14).   We would love to see you 

at Doug’s Steak or Salmon Dinners on Thursday nights and 1st Saturday of the month, 

Hamburger /Hot Dog nights with Bingo, Chaplain’s Corner and Money Mondays. 

We are building community and strengthening our bonds.  

At Hillsboro Post 6, “we’ve got your six”.  

Official Newsletter of Hillsboro Post No. 6                   March 2023  

Legion Family News 

Post Commander 

Sheryl Loberger, 
Post Commander 
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This month I'd like to remind us of the  
importance of reaching out and connecting with  
those we know or perhaps with someone new  
whom God brings into our lives.   
A friend and fellow army member passed from  
life a few days ago, tragically at his own hands.   
It turns out he was suffering from PTSD and 
had been since his return from Iraq in 2009.    
He had hidden it very well because when it  
happened it caught his wife and 4 children  
completely by surprise. 
He was a good bit younger than I but we became good friends.  I was  
sort of a mentor to him for a while until he and his family moved away.   
After that we stayed in touch occasionally but it's never the same 
when you aren't involved in each other’s lives on a regular basis. 
I mention this because I think we all need to be close to someone.   I  
believe God designed us as social creatures and placed within us a 
deep need for relationship with Him of course but also with each 
other.   So, my encouragement today is to reach out and try to 
become better acquainted with those in your life.  Really get to know 
them as best you can and be there for them through the good times 
and the bad.   You never know what someone is dealing with and 
God may have put them into your life for such a time as this.     
 
May your day be blessed, 
Lynn Hamm, 
Chaplain 

    
P.S.  Please contact me if you become aware of anyone facing a serious  
illness or perhaps the passing of a member of our Post.  My phone 
number: 503-640-1999.  If I don't answer right away, please leave 
message along with your phone number.  I promise I will respond.   
Thank you. 
 

Chaplain’s Corner 
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There are a lot of new events coming your way. Check out  

the calendar for updates. 

The post and auxiliary have been serving lunch at the post  

on Wednesdays from 11AM to 1PM. Mark your calendars  

and join us for a great lunch, cost is only $6. 

March 25th the auxiliary will be hosting a dinner to  

celebrate the Legion’s 104 birthday. The cost is $10 for  

non-members, and a RSVP would be nice so they can plan  

the food accordingly. We will also be initiation our new 

members. Those being Initiated and their guest will receive a free dinner. 

We are still looking to put together an honor guard for parades and funerals. If 

interested, please contact one of our officers. 

Our annual crab feed was a great success. It is our second largest fundraiser of the 

year, and we netted over $950. Thanks to all those who participated. I would like 

to thank the following volunteers for all their help. Linda Liebenow for putting all 

the shrimp salads together, Todd Russell and Mike True for serving up the crab, 

Herman Fierro for tending bar and Doug Lund and Sheryl Loberger for cleaning up 

our mess. 

If you have volunteered your time in your community from June of 2022 until 

now, I need to know your hours and any money donated for our annual report to 

Congress. You can send your information to the post. 

 

Robert D. Liebenow,  

Adjutant Post #6 

 

 

This time of the membership year, we should have 220 renewed members, we 

only have 190. I wished I knew why so many or you are not renewing your 

membership. We are the largest voice on Capitol Hill for our country’s 

veterans. 

Without your membership, our voice is not as loud. PLEASE RENEW TODAY. 

 

Robert D. Liebenow, 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

From The Adjutant’s Desk 

Membership 
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We are busy with so many wonderful activities. The Firefighter of the Year Dinner is 
March 7 at 6 pm. The auxiliary will be providing desserts to share. Left over desserts 
will be sent with the Firefighters to take back to their stations. Please join us for dinner 
and bring your favorite dessert. 

Legion Family members are enjoying the Wednesday lunches. They are so tasty and 
sure hit the spot on these cold days of winter. The menus are posted in the newsletter. 
Make a plan to stop by for lunch. A big thank you to everyone who are making and 
serving the lunches. 

A very special event is happening March 30 th . Our Auxiliary National President Vickie 
Koutz is visiting Oregon and will be a special guest, along with Department President 
Debra Godwin, at the Auxiliary Tea from 1 to 3 pm. Post members will be serving the 
Auxiliary! What a wonderful treat! 

The Auxiliary will be hosting a spring bazaar Saturday, May 20 th . All tables have been 
sold. Next step is to advertise the bazaar. Be on the lookout for a flyer coming soon.  

Tracy Peets 
Vice President 
Auxiliary Unit #6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

It is that time of year, we need to start getting our volunteer hours together so I 

can turn in the report to National. This information is compiled into a report from 

Squadron Detachments across the Nation and sent to Congress. 

As always, we are looking for new members. Sons, grandsons and even post 

members are eligible to become members of the SAL. Our dues are only $25 a 

year. Sign up a new member and help us grow. We are here to support the post 

and their activities. 

Robert D. Liebenow,  

Adjutant  

 

 

Auxiliary News 

Sons of The American Legion 
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2022 OFFICER OF THE YEAR  

 

Congratulations to  

Officer Jordan Schreiner  

who was awarded the  

2022 Officer of the Year  

award by Hillsboro Post 6,  

The American Legion.  

Officer Schreiner was  

recognized for his dedication, 

teamwork, great attitude,  

and service to the  

people of Hillsboro. 

Law Officer of the Year Dinner 

Post Everlasting 
It is with a sad and heavy heart on  

February 5, 2023 at the age of 91,  

Sgt Charles F. “Tim” Arbogast USMC  

joined ranks of Post Everlasting.  

In 1950 he joined the United States  

Marine Corps. He served in How  

Company, 3rd Battalion,  

1st Marine Regiment,  

1st Marine Division in the  

Korean War from 1951 - 1953. 

He was awarded the Purple Heart  

and was well known as a Marine’s  

Marine.  Semper Fi Tim. 

 

 Obituary | Charles "Tim" Farrell Arbogast | Duyck & VanDeHey Funeral Home (dvfuneralhome.com) 

  

https://www.dvfuneralhome.com/obituary/charles-arbogast?fbclid=IwAR2HMJNrM34J5GmIcHnq56IRmmcAHoHl7A88Q-EkOSqHt1eUVPLee2d1uAo
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Chaplain’s 

Corner       

3pm -4pm 

Hamburger 

/Hot Dog 6pm 

Bingo 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Lunch with 

Friends 

11am-1pm 

Lunch with 

Friends 

11am-1pm 

Lunch with 

Friends 

11am-1pm 

Lunch with 

Friends 

11am-1pm 

Lunch with 

Friends 

11am-1pm 

Money 

Monday 

6pm 

E 

Board  

6pm 

Post and Aux 

meeting 6pm 

Fireman of the 

Year Dinner 

Post 6 

Birthday 

Party Dinner 

6pm 

The American 

Legion’s 

Birthday 

District Mtg 

Aux Tea 

1pm -

3pm 
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Hamburger 

/Hot Dog 6pm 

Bingo 

Chaplain’s 

Corner        

3pm -4pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5PM 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

E 

Board  

6pm 

Post and Aux 

meeting 6pm 

Money 

Monday 

6pm 

Steak or 

Salmon Dinner 

5pm 

Quilt Retreat 

Post Reserved 

Legion 

Family Fun 

Day 12pm 



8 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crab Feed Fundraiser  
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Lunch with Friends Menu 

Come on down for a meal with friends located in the Post 

Lounge. Lunch is served between 11am to 1pm on 

Wednesdays. Cost is $6. (Menu selection is subject to change) 

 

March 1 – Chicken Noodle (L) 

March 8 – Pasta Fagioli (A) 

March 15 – Beef and Barley (A) 

March 22 – Creamy Tomato Soup and Monte Cristo (L) 

March 29 – Chicken and Corn Chowder (A) 

Boys State and Girls State Applications Open! 

High School Juniors! 

2023 BOYS STATE dates June 25th — July 1st Oregon State 

University  BOYS STATE – The American Legion (orlegion.org) 

2023 GIRLS STATE dates are June 25th – July 1st, 2023  

 https://www.alaoregon.org/girls-state-2/girls-state/ 

 

https://orlegion.org/programs/boys-state/
https://www.alaoregon.org/girls-state-2/girls-state/
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We were a motley crew but 

what a blast! 

Members of Post 6 joined forces at 

OREGON AIRSOFT Oregon Airsoft – 

GET OFF THE COUCH! (oregon-

airsoft.com) for an evening of fun 

and games. This activity was 

possible by the Stronger Together 

grant with Washington County 

Veteran Services. 

Shout out to the Blue Team! 

https://www.oregon-airsoft.com/
https://www.oregon-airsoft.com/
https://www.oregon-airsoft.com/
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For the Good of the Legion 

Our Chaplain, Lynn did a 

great rendition of Taps 

(and we discovered he has 

a great set of pipes) for 

the POW/MIA ceremony.  
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Share your Story with Students at Sunrise HS 
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Scholarship Application 
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The American Legion  

Hillsboro Post No. 6 

285 W. Main Street 

Hillsboro, Oregon 97123 

 

Business Phone: (503) 648-7191 
 
Website - www.hillsboropost6.org 
 
Facebook – https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionHillsboroPost6/ 
  
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/hillsboro.post6/ 
 
Newsletter editor – Sheryl Loberger  
Newsletter – HillsboroPostNo.6@gmail.com 
 

 

Thank you for your Donations, Support and Time 

 

Hillsboro Post No. 6 

Commander  Sheryl Loberger 

Vice Commander  Mike Marusa 

Adjutant  Rob Liebenow 

Finance Officer  Doug Lund 

Chaplain  Lynn Hamm 

Sergeant-at-Arms Andrew Eason 

 

Auxiliary Unit #6 

President Debbie Ashe 

Vice President Tracy Peets 

Secretary Joanne Ostlund 

Treasurer Linda Liebenow 

Sgt-at-Arms      Carole Hockenbarger 

Chaplain  Debra Jacobson 

 

 

Sons of The American Legion Squadron #6 

Commander   Roger Liebenow 

  
 Adjutant  Rob Liebenow 
 
Sergeant-at-Arms Canon Loberger  
 

https://www.google.com/search?rlz=1C1EJFC_enUS810US810&sxsrf=APq-WBuxwyLXUL0YgNwnFyOTvwLuFKTsYA:1648345910377&q=hillsboro+post+no.+6,+the+american+legion,+department+of+oregon+phone&ludocid=1123401840813022932&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwi-vdGDl-X2AhUvHjQIHehTBvsQ6BN6BAg9EAI
https://www.google.com/search?q=hillsboro+post+6&rlz=1C1EJFC_enUS810US810&oq=hillsboro+post+6&aqs=chrome..69i57.3593j0j1&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
http://www.hillsboropost6.org/
https://www.facebook.com/AmericanLegionHillsboroPost6/
https://www.instagram.com/hillsboro.post6/
mailto:HillsboroPostNo.6@gmail.com

